
                                     Sacred Heart Catholic Church 
                                                  418 4th Street, Chester, WV 26034 
                       Phone: 304-387-0198    Website: https://sacredheartchester.org                                                                                                  
Pastor: Fr. Bill Matheny    Email: wmatheny@dwc.org  Phone: 681-945-5250 
Secretary: Janice Juszczak   Email: shp2226ches@dwc.org 
Baptism:   Please call the parish office 

Reconciliation:  Saturday 4-4:45pm, Monday 5-5:45pm or by appointment 

Marriage:  Arrangement made at least 6 months in advance. Call the parish office for information. 

Parish Registration: There are registration forms at the main entrance of the Church or contact the parish office. Registration is important 

for pastoral and other church needs and services.  

Sick & Homebound: Call the parish office if you would like a visit or communion, or to be added to the sick & shut-in list. 

In the Hospital: If you are in the hospital, have someone call the parish office to inform us. 

Mass at Fox Nursing Home:   Second Friday of the month at 1:30pm. 

Communion Distribution at Fox Nursing Home:  On Sundays at 12:15pm. 

        Mass Dates & Times                     Intentions 

April 13, Saturday, 5:00 PM                      +George & Genevieve LaNeve by Carolyn Renner 

April 14, Sunday, 11:00 AM                             +Vicki Wedgewood by Dolly Campbell 

April 15, Monday, 6:00 PM        +Jack Macri by Jeff, Cindy, Jeffrey & Joey Davis 

April 16, Tuesday, 8:30 AM              +The People of the Parish                

April 20, Saturday, 5:00 PM                                   +Marie Graham by Fran Juszczak 

April 21, Sunday, 11:00 AM                      +In Honor of Mary, the Mother of God by The 2nd Grade CCD Class 

Minister Schedule 

   Mass Dates & Times                  Readers                                                           Extraordinary Ministers                                                                

April 13, Saturday, 5:00 PM   Chuck Gardner             Shannon Sullivan 

April 14, Sunday, 11:00 AM   CCD Students             Merradith Densmore 

April 20, Saturday, 5:00 PM   Linda Lovy             Joni Volino / Cindy Davis 

April 21, Sunday, 11:00 AM   Bonnie Ehmke             T.J. Densmore / Kristen Evans / Joe Juszczak 

                                                          Altar Servers                                            

April 13, Saturday, 5:00 PM   John McAvoy / Isabella Sullivan 

April 14, Sunday, 11:00 AM   Hannah & Katie Kliner / Finn Bellville 

April 20, Saturday, 5:00 PM   Devan Juszczak 

April 21, Sunday, 11:00 AM   Alise & Luca Muñoz 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
                 

                    

                

                  F.I.S.H. Needs for April                                                                  From the Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston 

  Canned Fruit / Cereals / Rice / Hamburger Helper                     To report an incidence of suspected child sexual abuse, please contact 
     Thank you from Chester-Newell F.I.S.H.                            your local law enforcement agency, or you may contact WV Child 

         Protective Services at 800-352-6513. To report suspected cases of 
                    Abuse by personnel of the Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston to the Diocese, 

                    Please contact the Diocese at 888-434-6237 or 304-233-0880 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 7, 2024    Sharing Our Time, Talents, and 

Treasures. Thank you for your Generosity! 

Envelopes                  $2,685.00 

Loose                  $237.00 

Candles   $61.00 

Building Fund  $705.00 

Easter Collection  $120.00 

Holy Thursday  $15.00 

Holy Land / Good Friday $60.00 

FISH   $11.00 

Total                  $3,894.00 

 

Attendance: Saturday   85   Sunday   120        

     

                                                                         
    

  
  

Sick & Homebound                                                                                                           

Marguerite Amato, Mary Appeldorn, Carol Beck, Rose & John Benedetto, John Bobalik, 

Kathleen Bragg, Tom Brophey, Pat Burch, Joe Capito, Maxine Chamberlain,  Jim Crews, 

Frank DaLonzo, Fred Dalverny, Mary Ann Davis, Robert DeSarro, Loretta Duffy,          

Fr. Chapin Engler, Susan Graff, Anita Guire, Jerry Guire, Allison Hannick, Ann LaNeve,  

Catherine Laneve, Gloria Lombardozzi, Betty Lona, Marion Macri, Joan Martin, Hugh 

McCarron, Irene Mesler, Carolyn Moore, Fr. That Son Ngoc Nguyen, Vincent Pickering, 

Fr. Dennis Schuelkens, Tyler Simpson, Shane Smith, Joan Ward-Powers, Robin Webster. 

If you have a name to be added to or removed from this list, please call the parish 

office. Please inform us about the progress of those we pray for. Please pray for 

them. 

  

 

 

 

https://sacredheartchester.org/
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BIRTHDAY GREETINGS to Greg Bellville, Amanda Byrnes, Logan Byrnes, Debby Churella, Fran Juszczak, Becky 

Juszczak, Judy Koper, Averi Martin, Ann LaNeve, Asher Reynolds, Caetlyn Six, and Allen Smith.  Have a wonderful 

birthday, a joyous Easter Season, and a healthy, blessed year! 

 
PRAYERS FOR OUR SECOND GRADE STUDENTS who will receive their First Holy Communion on May 5: Harper 

Budney, Joelle Densmore, and Caroline Gruhalla. 

 

SPECIAL COLLECTION to assist in long-term flood relief in West Virginia will be held the weekend of April 20 & 21. All 

the money given will stay in West Virginia. Please make checks payable Sacred Heart Church and put “Flood Relief” on the 

memo line. Please remember in prayer all those whose lives were affected in the wake of these disasters. Let us remember those 

who were injured, lost their homes, cars, employment and access to food and water.  

 

DIVINE MERCY GROUP will meet on Tuesday, April 23, at 6:30 PM in the Center Library. All are welcome as we study the 

Bible, Catechism of the Catholic Church, and the Diary of St. Faustina. 

 

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL NOMINATIONS If you want to nominate yourself or another parishioner to serve a three-

year term on the Parish Council, please complete a form in your pew.  Nomination forms will be available the weekend of 

April 20-21. 

Our next parish council meeting will be Tuesday, April 16, 6:30 PM.  
 

MOTHERS’ DAY is May 12.  Fr. Bill wants the men of the parish to host a Mothers’ Day breakfast for our mothers.  Please 

sign up at one of the doors to help with the breakfast.  Thank you. 

 

MOTHERS’ DAY CARDS There are Mothers’ Day Mass cards available at the side entrances of the Church. The cost is 

$2.00. They will be placed on the Altar on Mothers’ Day weekend, May 13 & 14, and there is a card to give to your mother or 

keep as you wish. After you fill them out, please place them in the collection basket or bring them to the parish office before 

Mothers’ Day weekend. If you bring them to Mass on Mothers’ Day weekend, please give them to an usher before Mass begins 

so that they can be placed on the Altar. Mass on Mothers’ Day weekend will be for All Mothers Both Living and Deceased.  

 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! The Ladies Guild is hosting a luncheon / tour of the independent living facility at Foxcrest on 

Monday, April 29. The tour includes the facility at the Peachtree Inn which provides independent living arrangements with 1-2 

bedroom apartments. We will meet at Peachtree Inn, 126 Fox Lane, Chester at 11:30 AM for lunch and then a tour of the 

building. There is no charge for the lunch and there is absolutely no pressure put on those who attend the tour to buy into living 

there. Call the parish office 304-387-0198 to RSVP for the tour before April 24.  

 

HOPE SCHOLARSHIP Parents, have you considered sending your child(ren) to Madonna HS, Saint Joseph the Worker 

Grade School, or Saint Paul Grade School for a Catholic education? This Scholarship can make a Catholic education possible 

for your child(ren).  Questions??? Call 304-723-0545 or email info@weirtonmadonna.org. 

 

HOLY TRINITY CHAPTER OF THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS invites Knights from Sacred Heart to attend 

their meetings that are held the fourth Thursday of every month, 6:30 PM in the meeting room. The next meeting is 

Thursday, April 25. You do not need to be a member of Holy Trinity to participate. Contact Stan Connelly for more 

information at 330-383-0771.  
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